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VISION AUSTRALIA FOUNDATION TO START RADIO STATION IN ALBURY
Wednesday, 24 February 1999

Vision Australia Foundation is delighted by an Australian Broadcasting Authority decision to award it  a community radio licence covering Albury and district.

The new station will broadcast readings from local and metropolitan newspapers, magazines and books. There will also be regular information from disability organisations, senior citizens’ bodies and government agencies such as Centre Link.

Formerly the Association for the Blind, Vision Australia operates 3RPH (Radio for the Print Handicapped) in Melbourne and 3MPH in Mildura. The Mildura station opened in March 1998 and was the first of its kind outside an Australian capital city.

Vision Australia hopes to have Australia’s second regional RPH service on air by the start of 2000.

Vision Australia Foundation’s Wodonga service director Alan Albertson said more than 10 per cent of Australians could not read print, and it was estimated that there were up to 10,000 print-handicapped people in the Albury coverage area.
The radio station’s coverage area will include Albury, Wodonga, Tallangatta, Howlong, Hume, Holbrook, Wangaratta, Yackandandah, Beechworth and Rutherglen.
“Some are blind or have low vision,” Mr Albertson said. “Others might find the physical act of reading is too hard due to conditions such as arthritis.”

He said other listeners included people who could understand verbal English but could not read it easily, and those with learning difficulties such as illiteracy.

“The people of this region have for some time been urging us to establish RPH here, and we are delighted the ABA has given us the green light,” Mr Albertson said.

Media inquiries: Alan Albertson, service director, 02 6056 4099
